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New York State Public Officer Law & Residency Requirements

Arrigo, Frank <faa9@westchestergov.com>
Thu 4/22/2021 10:41 AM

Greetings,

Westchester County Department of Human Resources requests your assistance in updating our records.
Please e-scan a copy of your local law and/or municipal code that identifies your current residency
requirements for individuals appointed to positions that are subject to New York State Public Officers
Law. In addition, please provide a copy of the confirmation letter issued by NYS Department of State
Records and Law Bureau confirming filing of the local law. If your municipality has not passed a local law
with respect to residency requirements for Public Officers, please confirm that all Public Officers
appointed in your municipality must be residents of your respective municipality.

Receipt of this information is crucial as Westchester County Department of Human Resources intends to
ensure appointments to Public Officer positions are made in compliance with residency requirements as
outlined in applicable laws.

It is important to note: failure to provide this documentation may result in the Westchester County
Department of Human Resources not certifying you Civil Service eligible lists at your request to fill
positions which are subject to New York State Public Officers Law.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact this office.

Thank you,

~“Fronk Avvigo

Frank Arrigo| Human Resources | 914.995.2131 | faa9@westchestergov.com
Westchester County Department of Human Resources | 148 Martine Ave., Suite 100 | White Plains, NY 10601
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